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Town of Wilmington
Water & Sewer Commission
July 21, 2022 Meeting

The Water and Sewer Commission met on July 21st, 2022. The meeting was called to order at 5:30
PM. Present were, Chairman George Allan, Commissioner Michael Camoscio, Utility & Business
Manager, Joseph Lobao, Diane Forest, Assistant Business Manager and Recording Secretary
Brianna Dunbar.

Jefferson Road Easement

The Sewer Easement on a plan titled “Sewer Pump Station Easement Plan, 370 Middlesex Avenue,
Wilmington, MA 01887, dated June 21, 2022, between The Town of Wilmington and John Sons’
Realty Trust, was signed by the members of the Water & Sewer Commission and notarized by the
Town Clerk, Beth Lawrenson.

Approval of Minutes — June 16, 2022 ‘
e April 21, 2022 Meeting — ON A MOTION MADE BY COMMISSIONER LAVITA,
SECONDED BY COMMISSIONER CAMOSCIO THE MINUTES OF THE APRIL 21,
2022 MEETING WERE UNANIMOUSLY APPROVED.
¢ June 16th, 2022 Meeting - ON A MOTION MADE BY COMMISSIONER CAMOSCIO,
SECONDED BY CHAIRMAN ALLAN THE MINUTES OF THE MAY 19, 2022
MEETING WERE APPROVED.

Billing Adjustments & Correction — None

Abatement Requests - None

Monthly Report

The July 2022 monthly report was submitted to the Commission for review. The Town of
Wilmington has been purchasing MWRA water due to the level 3 drought. There has been minimal
rainfall this summer season. Water restrictions remain in place that allow watering once a week
between the hours of 5:00pm-9:00am. Violation of this could result in a fine. The Wilmington
Water Department could ban all outdoor watering if violations are broken, and the drought
continues.

Commission Reorganization

Michael Camoscio has been reappointed as a member of the Water.& Sewer Commissioner for a
three-year term to expire on April 30, 2025. ON A MOTION MADE BY COMMISSIONER
LAVITA, SECONDED BY CHAIRMAN ALLAN IT WAS VOTED TO APPOINT MICHAEL
CAMOSCIO AS CHAIRMAN OF THE WATER AND SEWER COMMISSION.

Salem Street Wellfield Rehabilitation

Supply chain issues continue to delay the Salem Street Wellfield Rehabilitation project. Weston
and Sampson CMR Inc. is looking into seeing if they can obtain the Variable Frequency Drive
(VFD) from another manufacturer. Mr. Lobao will keep the Commission informed.
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Brown’s Crossing
Maher Services has completed the redevelopment, surging and chemical treatment of 15 gravel
packed wells at the Brown’s Crossing well field. They were on site for about 3 weeks.

Middlesex Avenue Culvert Project

The Lubber’s Brook culvert located on Middlesex Avenue near North Street began as scheduled.
The project will require a full closure of both lanes and sidewalks of Middlesex Avenue Route 62
at the culvert location between Jefferson Road and North Street for a period of approximately
forty (42) calendar days while the culvert is being replaced. The full road closure for all vehicle
and pedestrian traffic began on July 18, 2022.

Other Business — There was a brief discussion relative to the Granular Activated Carbon (GAC)
Pilot Study at both water treatment plants. Mr. Lobao informed the Commission that Weston &
Sampson is performing this study for the Town of Wilmington.

Public Comment Period - None

Next Meeting -The next meeting is scheduled to be held on August 18th, 2022.

There being no further business a motion to adjourn carries at 5:58 PM.
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Brianna Dunbar, Recmdmc ecretary




